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Why are we collecting information about your diabetes 

care?   
The Welsh and English governments want to make care for diabetes better so that all 

children and young people with diabetes can live well with the condition. To see how well 

clinics in England and Wales are supporting children and young people with diabetes, the 

Welsh Government and NHS England have funded a charity called the Healthcare Quality 

Improvement Partnership (HQIP) to run the National Paediatric Diabetes Audit (NPDA). HQIP 

have put the Royal College of Paediatrics and Child Health (RCPCH) in charge of running it.   

We collect information from all clinics for children and young people with diabetes in 

England and Wales every year. We do this to check progress towards better care and to help 

clinics work out where they are doing well, and where they could do better. You can see the 

full set of information we collect about each child or young person’s care here. This helps to 

support better care, better health for children and young people with diabetes, and better 

experiences for you and your family when you go to clinic.   

 

How do we keep your information private? 
You usually need to ask for permission to collect personal healthcare information from the 
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visits, and we send your details over so that they can give us back information about any 

time in hospital you may have had because of your diabetes.  We use this information to 

work out how visits to hospital could be avoided. 

 

How long do we keep your information for?  
We will keep your information for as long as we are responsible for running the NPDA. All 

data will be deleted or given back to HQIP very shortly after the RCPCH stops running the 

audit. 

 

How can you stop your information being used? 
If you don’t want your care information to be used in the NPDA you can ask your diabetes 

clinic not to send it to the NPDA. If you want to delete any information we have already 

collected, you can contact the NPDA at npda@rcpch.ac.uk to find out how. 

 

Further information and how to contact us  
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